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At Exford, these qualities are really 
important:  

 Respect Kindness Personal 
Best 

 

é and itõs up to all of us to show them every 
day in every thing we say and every thing 

we do ! 
 

Principal: Ms Lisa Campo                Phone: 9743 5025        
exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au     

 

             NEWSLETTER No.3 (Term 1, 20 21) 
Thursday 4 March 2021 

 

You are represented on School Council by:  
Parents:   Amanda (Caitlyn),  Cherry (Jaron),  Joel (Gus), Laura (Ollie), Naiomi 

(Kallan and Ashlyn),  Rebecca (Hannah, Joshua and Thomas), Sadia (Inaaya) 
Sharon (Charlie & Archie)  
Community Representatives:   Graham and Jacki (SC President) 
Staff:    Ms Campo, Mrs Cassar, Mr Wilson and TBC 
 
 

Reminders!  These payments are due for all students:  
Ã  Student Book Packs (Paperchase)     
Ã  Prep - 2 children only ð Reading Eggs subscription  
Ã  Year Prep - 4 children only ð Mathletics subscription   

Ms Campoõs News... 
 

Student Attendance  and Tutoring  
Given the challenges of 2020õs Remote Learning, we strongly encourage 
students to be at school EVERY SINGLE DAY, unless they are unwell.  
Wherever possible, we encourage families to make appointments ou tside of 
school hours and if not possible, to make the appointments early morning or 
late afternoon so that the children are at school for as much of the day as 
possible.  
We urge parents not to keep the children home for any reason other than ill 
health or an unavoidable appointment (please donõt keep children at home 
for social reasons e.g. birthdays, shopping, family visits).  Every day in the 
classroom and at sc hool counts - even more so than in previous years.   
 

The Tutor programs the Department has imp lemented this year across all 
schools is now underway and if children miss a session, it cannot be made 
up.  Ms Anderson is our designated Tutor teacher and she is currently 
working alongside the Year 3-6 classroom teachers so that between them, 
they can provide additional targeted teaching in reading.  
We will move  the additional support  to other year levels next term.  
 

We remind parents to use our FlexiSchools app or to email the school on 
exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au  to advise us of a studentõs absence. It is a 
DET requirement that every dayõs absence is explained in writing.  

 

Cut out & stick me to the fridge!  
 

% ---% ---% ---% ---% ---% --- 
 

Dates to Remember:  
Please add them to your calendar! 

 

2021 Dates 
Term 1  

 
 

Thursday 4 March  

ôMeet the Teacherõ interviews 
 

Monday 8 March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 
 

Wednesday 10 March 

Pupil Free Day No 3 ð staff 
professional learning 

 

Friday 2 6 March 

School Photos   
 

Thursday 1 April  

Easter Bonnet Parade at 8:50 am 
End of Term 1  

2:30 pm dismissal 

 
Term 2 

 

Monday 19 April  

Term 2 Begins for students and staff  
 

Tuesday 27 April  

Parent Student Teacher Conferences 
 

Thursday 29 April  

Parent Student Teacher Conferences 
 

Sunday 25 April  

ANZAC Day 
 

Wednesday 5 May 

MPSSA Cross Country 
 

Friday 21 May  

EPS Athletics Carnival ð Bridge Road 
 

Tuesday 26 May 

Western Region Divisional Cross 
Country 

 

Monday 31 May ð Friday 4 June  

Yr 5-6 Swimming & Water Safety 
Program 

 

Friday 4 June  

MPSSA Winter Sport Lightening 

Premiership 
 

Monday 14 June  

Queenõs Birthday Public Holiday 
 

Monday 8 March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 
 

Wednesday 10 March 

Pupil Free Day No 3 ð staff 

http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/
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 ôMeet the Teacherõ Interviews 
 

We hope you have all taken up the chance to meet 
with your childõs teacher. If you were not able to make 
your appointment, please contact your child õs teacher 
to make another time.  

Monday 8 March  
A reminder that Monday 8 March is the Labour Day 
Public Holiday, so there is no school for anyone.  

Wednesday 10 March  
A reminder that Wednesday 10 March is our Pupil Free 
Day No 3 and we have Misty Adoniou coming to work 
with our s taff.  Please appreciate that this was her only 
available date fo r 2021 (we had to cancel our 2020 
booking with Misty) ð she is in demand! 

2021 School Council  
Thank you to the parents who nominated for School 
Council. 
Initially we had more parent nominations than the 
number of vacancies, but not all were comfortable to 
take part in an Election.  
 

Therefore, I would like to welcome our 2021 School 
Council members:  
 

Our Parent School Council members for 2021 are: 

¶ Amanda (Caitlyn) 

¶ Cherry (Jaron) 

¶ Joel (Gus) 

¶ Laura (Ollie)  

¶ Naiomi (Kallan and Ashlyn) 

¶ Rebecca (Hannah, Josh and Thomas)  

¶ Sadia (Inaaya) 

¶ Sharon (Charlie and Harry) 
 

Our Community members of Council f or 2021 are: 

¶ Jacki  

¶ Graham 
 

Our Staff School Council members for 2021 are:  

¶ Ms Campo (Executive Office) 

¶ Mrs Cassar 

¶ Mr Wilson  

¶ Staff vacancy 

 

Reading Eggs & Mathletics  
Payments for Reading Eggs (Year Prep ð 2) and 
Mathletics (Year Prep ð 4) are still open.  If you have 
an amount due, payments can be made via QKR, at 
your earliest convenience.  Alternatively, you can visit 
our Office to make a payment .  
 

School Photos 
Photo envelopes have been sent home with your child 
/ children.  They are to be returned to the office on or 
before our School Photo Day, which is Friday March 26. 
 
Family photo forms are available at the Office.  

 

Office News  
  
Easter Raffle (Fundraiser)  
During March, we ask our families to donate Easter goodies 
for us to make up into Easte r Raffle Hampers.  Raffle 
tickets were sent home with your child/children on Friday 
26 February, for you to sell to family and friends.  
 

The Easter Raffle will be drawn at the final Term 1 
Assembly on Thursday 1 April at 2:10 pm.  
 
Please send along your Easter goodie donations!  

 

 

 

CSEF ð Camps, Sports and Excursions 
Fund 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides 
payments for eligible students to attend activities like:  

¶ School camps or trips 

¶ Swimming and school-organised sport programs 

¶ Outdoor education programs 

¶ Excursions and incursions. 
 

Who can apply? 
Families holding a valid means-tested concession are 
eligible to apply.   
 

Please visit our Office to collect CSEF forms if you believe 
you are eligible for the CSEF payment.  

¶  
Parents who receive a carer allowance on behalf of a 
child, or any other benefit or allowance not income tested 
by Centrelink, are not eligible for the CSEF unless they also 

comply with the above.  
 

Eligibility will be determined when the parentõs concession 
card successfully validates with Centrelink.  
 

Asthma & Anaphylaxis Plans  
A reminder to return your childõs Asthma and / or 
Anaphylaxis plans back to the Office.  If you have 
misplaced this document, please call Mrs Kelly in the 
Office.  
 

Sick Bay Spare Clothing  
If your child has borrowed spare clothing from our Sick 
Bay, can we have those items returned , please.  
 

 



 

Attendance é Every moment of 
every d ay counts  

 
Did you know that:  

When children regularly arrive late, they miss out on 
so much: 

¶ They miss on the lovely morning m eet and greet 
that connects children to their classmates, staff 
and classroom environment and is an important 
part of children feeling that they belong  

¶ We schedule literacy and numeracy for our 
morning lessons ð so regular lateness means that 
children are missing critical learning  

¶ The opportunity to prepare for the school day 
(including changing their Take Home book for 
reading that night)  

 

Please help your child to arrive on time  

for school every day  ð especially as we try to support 
children even more af ter the Remote Learning 

challenges of 2020 . 
 

Please make sure that your child is only absent 
if they are unwell  ð EVERY day at school counts .  
 

If your child has missed 5 days or less this school 
year.  

This will support your child to achieve their best at 
school ð academically and personally.  
 

If your child has missed more than 10 days this 
school year.  

The amount of time your child is missing will impact on 
their learning and their friendships.  
 

If your child has missed more than 15 days this 
school year.  

Your child is missing so much time from school that 
it will be extremely difficult for them to keep up 
with their learning, their friendships and to feel 
connected to school.  
 

 
 
 

A reminder that all holiday absences require an Absence 
Learning Plan, developed with your childõs teacher and 
signed by the Principal or Assistant Principal to cover 
your childõs absence. 
 
Please make sure that you use the FlexiSchools app or 
email the school directly on 
exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au ð all student absences 

must be explained in writing.   
 
 

 

Fundraising News  

 

Our Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our 
schoolõs ICT budget to provide our kids with iPads, 
laptops and other technologies.  
 

We will hold a range of fun fundraising activities 
throughout the year, some are traditional parts of our 
fundraising approach and these happen each year.  

¶ Term 1 ð Easter Raffle 

¶ TBC ð ôA-thonõ activity 

¶ Term 4 - End of year Raffle and Christmas 

Concert BBQ 
 

Our Term 1 Fundraising activity is our Easter Raffle and 
we ask our families to donate Easter goodies for us to 
make Easter hampers as prizes.  We will send home 
Easter Raffle ticket books next week a nd we ask our 
families to sell the tickets to families and friends.  
 
If you are interested in helping out with the Fundraising 
activities at our school, please contact Ms Campo through 
the Flexi Schools ôContact the Principalõ link. 

 
 

 

Happy Bi r t hdays!!  
 

To our students who celebrated their 
birthdays from 18 February ð 3 March  
2021  
 
Lakotah, Allison, Kendra, Mirha, Blake, 
Mary, Moshdeep, Natalia, Ruby, Afraa, 

Kiarra & Candy. 
    

     

 

Happy Birthday to you!!   
   Happy Birthday to you,                                       

             Happy Birthday dear kids,     
             Happy Birthday to you!        
  

We love celebrating birthdays at school, making a fuss  

 

Hope you enjoy reading our newsletter!      

                 J  Ms Campo 

 

 

Our 202 1 target isé  
 

$15,000 - $20,000.  
 

Our Tally so faré $0.00  
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2021 School Captain speeches  
 
Thank you to all the students who chose to share their School Captain speeches through our school newsletter.  
Congratulations to all our Year 6 Students who participated in the selection of our Year 6 school leaders.  
 

Phoebe ð School Captain 
Hi, Iõm Phoebe and Iõm your School Captain for 2021!  I am so honoured to be your School Captain!!  
 
To quote Martin Luther King Jr, he said, ôIf you canõt fly then run, if you canõt run then walk, if you canõt walk then 
crawl, but whatever you do you ha ve to keep moving forward!!õ 
 
I personally love this quote , since I believe you should never give up, giving up is just proving that you canõt do it and 
you should never have that mindset.  
 
I canõt promise you that will have a longer recess or get a slushy Friday but what I can promise you, is that I will 
always make sure you move forward with learning and having fun.  I love Exford, itõs a great place and Iõve been at 
Exford for nearly 7 years.  In my experience, you never want to leave Exford, you always  enjoy yourself which is one 
of my goals as your School Captain to make sure it stays that way.  
 

While Iõm your School Captain, I promise you that I will show you all the amazing things you can do.  Iõm Phoebe 
Zammit and thank you for listening.  
 

Jack - School Captain  
 
Hi, my name is Jack.  
Thank you for voting me as your School Captain.  
Let me tell you a bit about myself, I have been at Exford PS since Prep.  I love sport, my favourites are footy and 
athletics.  
 

As your School Captain, I will look out for a ll the kids at school, make them feel included and safe and happy.  
Now that I am School Captain, it would help me overcome my fears of talking in front of lots of people on stage and 
help me to be noticed.  It has also made my family proud.  
I would make a fantastic School Captain because I am a nice person and friendly to everyone and I think that would 
make kids feel more comfortable coming to talk to me in the playground, if they are upset or if they are hurt.  
I will show respect by listening to what eve ryone has to say, and I will try my hardest to be the best School Captain I 
can be. 
As your School Captain I will always show the school values of Kindness, Respect and Personal Best.  
Thank you for your time!  

 

Sophie ð Vice Captain  
 
Hi, my name is Sophie and I am your School Vice-Captain. 
For those of you that donõt know me, I am a caring and friendly person. 
Some of my best memories have been made here at Exford and I want everyone to have the same amazing experiences 
and continue to create a fun an d safe space for you all to make your own special memories.  
I would like to encourage you all to try your hardest and never give up.   
We may be small, but all have big dreams and Exford is the place to make it happen.  
 
Just as Dr Seuss once saidé 
Donõt give up,  
I believe in you all,  
A person is a person, 

No matter how small.  
 
Thank you for voting for me.  I will always try to help and guide you so that you can reach for your goals and be the 
best that you can be.  
 
Thank you. 
 
 

 

 



Jaron ð Vice Captain  
 
Good day to all teachers and my fellow students!  
For those who donõt know me, my name is Jaron. I started Exford Primary School in Prep and I stand before you 
today as your Vice School Captain for this school year.  
 
I believe the role of a Vice School Captain is not just a title, but it means being a good leader and a representative 
of our school.  
 
As I mentioned before, I would recommend to the leadership team to encourage each student to actively 
participate in school activities. Another one is a charity even t to help those in need , especially in these tough 
times.  
This is also the best time to join hands together as we face a new Covid normal life and we must do our best to 
keep a safe and healthy school environment.  
 
Respect, Kindness, Personal Best are Exford School values and my guide as your new Vice School Captain. 
Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve you.  

 
 

Allyson 
 
Hi, my name is Allyson and I have a question for you.  Would you rather vote for your friend who does not have a 
very good speech or someone you donõt really know, but they have an amazing speech?  I bet most of you would 
choose your friend.  But would you rather a leader that would not help at all or a leader that would try their 
best and try to help everyone, when they need it ?  I promise to be the leader that does their best and tries to 
help everyone.  That is why I believe you should consider voting for me for School Captain.  I also promise to 
show the school values of Kindness, Personal Best and Respect, to everyone and everything.  

 

 
Gurnoor  
 
Hello, my name is Gurnoor.  I am really passionate about becoming a School Captain.  In our school we 
have our three  values, they are Kindness, Respect and Personal Best.  Each teacher wants us to have 
our three  qualities of these values.  In kindness you have the quality of being kind and generous.  
Kindness can be a small thing like saying good morning, or good afternoon to someone to make their 
day.  In respect we should listen to our peers and anyone talking like the teacher, we should also 
listen to.  Also, we should respect our environment and nature.  Personal best is being a great school 
role model, we have a big growth mindset, we should all be grateful to our school and our teacher and 
students.  
 
If you would like to vote for me, please vote, if not, thank you for listening to my speech.  
 
 

Gus 
 
Hi everyone,  
My name is Gus and I want to be a School Captain at Exford Primary School, in 2021.  
What I want this year is for my actions to inspire others, to learn more, do more and dream big .   
I want the kids of Exford Primary School to always know they can do anything they think they can do.  
I want us all to work together, dream big and make this school the very best it can be.  The best for 
all students, the academics, the sporty kids, the  creative ones and everybody in between.  We are one 
and need to support each other through our school journey.  So today I ask for you to support me.  Let 
me lead you through a great 2021. And remember, people who are crazy enough to think they can 
change the world, are the ones that do.  
 
Thank you  

 
 

 



 
 

Isabell a 
 

Hello everybody, Iõm Isabella and Iõm nominating myself to be School Captain.  This is my third year 
attending Exford, I believe that I would be a good mentor and ambassador for the school.  I believe that 
this job is hard, but I enjoy challenges.  I wear my school uniform with pride, I take good care of the 
school, while I enjoy my days at Exford.  I will carry the school values wherever I go , i n the school yard 
and around the public.  The school values are my valu es.  I wish all the students who nominate 
themselves, good luck.  
 

Talan 
 
Hello, my name is Talan and Iõm here to tell you how I would be a good School Captain.   
 
I was going to write my speech on this p iece of paper, but it was tearible .  
 
Sorry about the silly joke, but I canõt help to be a mushroom, you know Iõm a fun guy. 
 
Now Letõs get serious, as you might know, I live in the bush at Greendale and with my Dad in Eynesbury.  I have a 
lot of pets from  dogs to lizards to sheep.  I really enjoy going wakeboarding, riding my scooter and jumping on my 
trampoline.  In my spare time I like to earn pocket money by doing chores at my neighbourõs house and I like 
helping with my little sister.  Iõve been going to Exford for six years and Iõve love it.  
 
Now, why you would vote for me.   I think I would make a good School Captain because I love helping others. I 
believe Iõm a good role model to all students and I would love to wear the School Captainõs badge on my jumper and 
lead the way to making Exford Primary the happiest school ever.  

I think Iõm ready to be a School Captain, because at home Iõm already a leader and a role model to my brother and 
sister and if you know my brother, heõs a handful. 
 
Thatõs why I think I should be a School Captain. 

 
 

 



 



 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

 

Congratulations to the following students who received Student of the Week 
Certificates for Week 4 and Week 5  

 Week 4 Week 5 

 Student  Exford Value  Student  Exford Value 
Prep Monagle 
 

  Flynn  Personal Best 

Prep Smyth  
 

  Charli  Personal Best 

Prep Wurf  
 

  Levi  Kindness 

1 / 2 Ambrose  
 

  Jasleen Respect 

1 / 2 Higgins  
 

No Student of the Week  Annabel  Personal Best 

1 / 2 Jenner  
 

Certificates this week,  Afraa Kindness 

1 / 2 Parker  
 

due to 3 day lock down  Mahayla Personal Best 

3 / 4 Gashi  

 

  Hannah Kindness 

3 / 4 Patty  
 

  Mary Kindness 

3 / 4 Roe  
 

  Ella.B Personal Best 

4 / 5 Mounsey  
 

  Brydie  Respect 

5 / 6 Gundry  

 

  Annika  Personal Best 

5 / 6 Mastrop  
 

  Jeremy  Personal Best 

5 / 6 Talevski  

 

  Harrison  Respect 

The Arts  
 

  Lorahli  Respect 

Physical Education  
 

  Alize  Respect 

French  
 

  - - 

OSH Club 
 

  - - 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


